

CHRISTOPHER NEWPORT COLLEGE

February 14th #5 of 1986

STOPHER THE CHRONICLE

1985-86 Academic Year

Monday February 17

Uescay February 18

Women's Basketball - Dixie Conference Quarter-Finals - TBA Chairmen's Meeting (School of SS&PS) - 2:30 P.M. - W126

Wednesday

February 19

Men's Basketball - Dixie Conference Quarter-Finals - TBA

Curriculum Committee - 3:30 PM - McMurran Hall 202

hursday February 20

Piday February 21

Men's Basketball - (Feb. 21&22) - Dixie Conference Championship Tournament - St. Andrews
Women's Basketball - (Feb. 21&22)) - Dixie Conference Championship - St. Andrews Presby.
Laurinburg, NC

NEWS & GENERAL INFORMATION

National Faculty Exchange

This is an early reminder to begin considering the possibilities for participating in the National faculty exchange Program for 1987-88. (The deadline is November 15, 1986.) A review of Exchange Opportunities for the current year might give the prospective participant of the kinds of opportunities that could be available in 1987-88. I also have copies of a brochure, describing the overall program. You may wish to drop by to receive a copy, or call me at 7392 and I will send you one.

-- Dennis Ridley, Asst., VPAA

Library Acquisitions

A list of recent library acquisitions has been compiled, and is available at the circulation desk for your use and perusal. The list does not include gift books or titles purchased on the approval plan.

We will be updating the list on a monthly basis during the spring semester. Please let us know if you find the list helpful.

-- Jennilou Grotevant, Technical Services
Librarian

Wendell Barbour, Library Director

Cider Sale

The American Marketing Association will be holding another Hot Apple Cider Sale on February 14, 1986. They will have a table set up in the Campus Center from 8:30-1:00 p.m. During this time, the AMA will come to the Administration Building to sell cider to the faculty and staff. Price for the cider will be $50 \, \text{¢}$ a glass. Cookies will also be available 3 for $25 \, \text{¢}$, or both for $65 \, \text{¢}$.

-- Lisa Hassenger - President AMA

Telephone Directories

New C&P Telephone Directories are available for pickup in the print shop area.

-- Office of Logistics

Mail Delivery

There will be no delivery of mail by the U.S. Postal Services on Monday, February 17, in observance of George Washington's birthday.

-- Office of Logistics

Passing of Lilly Dick, Benefactor and Friend

Our Department lost a good friend recently through the death of Lilly Dick.

Lil was a person of great compassion for the oppressed and the exploited members of all species and gave generously of her own resources in their behalf.

Our own Department, the Mariners' Museum and the Sarah Hudgins Center are among the many recipients of her generous gifts of concern, of service, and of companionship.

-- Department of Biology, Chemistry, and
Environmental Science
* * * * *

Monthly Concert Series

Mary Fraley, cellist, will be presented in recital on Saturday, February 22, at 8:15 p.m. in the Campus Center Theater. Tickets for the recital will be available at the door. Ms. Fraley is a long-time favorite on the CNC Monthly Concert Series.

-- Cayce Benton, Voice Instructor

FACULTY/STAFF/STUDENT NEWS

Corky Babcock has been elected Secretary of the Tidewater Association of Governmental Purchasing. TAGP is affiliated with the Virginia Association of Governmental Purchasing and the National Institute of Governmental Purchasing.

Dr. Robert H. Cummings, of the LSPE Department, was recently named to the Board of Directors of the Peninsula Unit of the American Cancer Society.

 \underline{Jay} \underline{Paul} recently gave a reading and discussion called "Black Poets" at Washington Middle School in Newport News. He is also conducting weekly classes with students at Sanford Elementary School on writing poems.

COMMITTEE INFORMATION & FACULTY BUSINESS

Approved Minutes of Curriculum Committee Meeting - January 29, 1986

Present: Olson (chairman), Bostick, Durel, Hooper, Hunter, Park, Pellett, Powell, Turner, Weber.

The minutes of the meeting of November 12, 1985, were approved.

Dean McLoughland met with the Committee to discuss the impact of the new curriculum on the current "2 + 2" articulation agreements with community colleges, specifically regarding transfering PHIL 121-122-123 to CNC. It was suggested the PHIL 121-122-123 should be accepted as satisfying 1/2 of our Humanities requirement and the PHIL 101 requirement for the Letters Degree. The consensus of the Committee was to preserve the articulation agreements as fully as possible. A final decision, however, was postponed pending a meeting with Dr. Hoaglund (to be invited to our next meeting) about the course content and proposed modifications of PHIL 101.

Dr. MacLeod gave the Committee a progress report on his development of ENGL 207-208 into a global view course. Implementation is planned for Fall 1986. Dr. Sharoff presented a revised syllabus of THEA 210-211, reflecting a global perspective. Dean Hunter indicated that a revised ECON 201-202 will not be presented to the Committee in time for inclusion in this year's edition of the new catalog.

After discussion, the Committee voted:

- 1. to postpone action on ENGL 207-208 until we see a tentative syllabus.
- 2. to accept THEA 210-211 as meeting the global criteria.

Next meeting: Wednesday, February 5, at 3:20, on the second floor of McMurran Hall.

Respectfully submitted, Theodora P. Bostick, Secretary

Dean's Colloquia Committee - Lecture

The Dean's Colloquia Committee is pleased to announce its third lecture of the 1985-86 academic year. On Friday, February 28, at noon in A-105 Dr. Robert Saunders, Professor of History, will present a slide lecture entitled "Women in the Life of Woodrow Wilson." The most significant women in Wilson's life--his mother, his two wives, his three daughters, and his probable mistress--and their impact on his career will be discussed.

After the noon lecture, Dr. Saunders will be the guest of honor at a luncheon in the Banquet Room. Members of the faculty who wish to attend the luncheon should forward \$5 to me by Thurs., Feb. 27, at the latest.

Please invite your students to attend the Colloquia presentation at noon. Thank you.

-- Jim Morris, History Department Chairman, Dean's Colloquia Committee

CORRESPONDENCE SUBMITTED FOR PUBLICATION

To: Faculty and Staff

From: President Anderson

Subject: Legislative Efforts

We continue to receive support for our efforts to restore the position and salary cuts in the proposed budget.

Copies of letters continue to come to me as a result of your efforts.

Acknowledgements and expressions of support have been received from the Delegates and Senators written as well. They include:

Delegate Frank Hall, Richmond
Delegate Mary Christian, Hampton
Delegate Harvey Morgan, Gloucester
Delegate Billy O'Brien, Virginia Beach
Delegate Dorothy McDiarmid, Vienna

Delegate Alan Diamonstein, Newport News, in response to a letter written in our behalf by Mr. Ed. Campbell, Newport News Shipyard

Senator John Chichester, Fredericksburg etc.

Senator William Fears, Accomac, Williamsburg, Newport News

We believe that this coming week - February 17-21 will be significant. Keep your efforts high.

JEA